LOCAL DEVELOPMENT PLAN 2011 – 2026 
Deadline for comments: 5pm on September 19th 2012
How to find out about the plan: 
A concise index of information relating to the plan and how to respond, can be found at:
http://www.newport.gov.uk/_dc/index.cfm?fuseaction=planning.ldp&contentid=cont678747
Or you can visit www.newport.gov.uk/planningpolicy

How to comment:
We urge you to comment on the alternative sites, many of which are outside Newport Council’s proposed Brownfield strategy. You can do this by completing the online representation form, found in the link above, or by emailing ldp.consultation@newport.gov.uk or by calling Newport Council on 01633 656 656.
Alternative Candidate Site References:
AS(N)004, AS(N)011, AS(N)013, AS(N)014, AS(N)015, AS(N)016, AS(N)022, AS(N)023, AS(N)025, AS(N)029, AS(N)036, AS(N)039, AS(N)045.
Suggested comments to make: 
· Support of Newport Council’s suggested use of brownfield sites, as identified for residential development, which more than provide for the forecasted required number of dwellings in/around Newport until 2026.
· All alternative candidate sites suggested in Marshfield are within either green belt, green wedge, open countryside or special landscape areas. 
· The green belt/green wedge area around Marshfield and Castleton was created to prevent Newport and Cardiff merging, to create a clear boundary between the two Councils, and any development on this land will compromise this. 
· Marshfield Primary school is currently oversubscribed, with this trend set to continue, and is already unable to meet the needs of its historic catchment area.
· Any future expansion of Marshfield Primary school to meet the needs of residential development in Marshfield and Castleton would decrease play areas and sports facilities (which are already recognised as being below requirement for the area).
· Any future expansion of residential development in Marshfield and Castleton would add to the growing numbers  within catchment for Bassaleg school and could cause problems in the future in being oversubscribed. 
· Traffic in Marshfield is a problem, particularly along Marshfield Road during peak times and any additional traffic would have a negative impact on the safety of children and parents travelling to Marshfield Primary School and on residents as a whole.
· Marshfield and Castleton’s existing foul sewage infrastructure is already at or over capacity, with frequent flooding along Marshfield Road.
· Access onto and off the A48 has already proved dangerous with current volumes of traffic and more traffic would add to safety concerns here. 
· Councillor Richard White has suggested a site (ref AS (N) 058) which if the Council could acquire it, might be a possible parking area/dropping off point for Marshfield Primary School and which we support.
· Many residents have expressed their desire to see land allocated for a much needed doctors surgery or medical centre within Marshfield and Castleton to serve existing residents. 
